## Board of Health

## Town of Williamsburg

Minutes March 13,2017

Members present Donna Gibson, chair, Gordon Rusty Luce, Helen Symons

Meeting called order at 2pm

Minutes of February 28, 2017 approved

Old business:

Stickers for the year 2018 have been ordered

There are no changes to cost of the tickets for TS this year \$50/year for residents over 70 and \$75 for others

Helen Symons is organizing a presentation for town residents with the help of Mary Dudek on Radon. We have set a date of May  $4^{th}$  at 7pm in the Town Hall Auditorium. We have received material from the State DEP is preparation for this meeting.

Health Agent Concerns: None reported

**New Business:** 

The Board discussed the perceived problem as presented by Charlene Nardi of attendants receiving cash instead of coupons for the disposal of loads of trash at the TS. Rusty clarified that he and one other person are the only ones who have been authorized to accept cash payments. Citizens have reported that they do not want to write checks for small amounts (ie one or two dollars). Coupon sales are now no longer being done at the pharmacy per Greg Conz and Brenda's office is closed on Weds. Charlene has offered to sell coupons on Weds while she is in the office. The Board now will issue a cash receipt to any resident who pays by cash, and it was recommended to discourage and cash payments in the future.

The Board set a goal of 50% recycling for the coming year.

Rusty is designing a new brochure with the help of Kathleen Casey that shows all of the fees for the TS. The information includes that for partial loads or for oversized loads the fees can be estimated.

Next meeting March 27, 2017 2pm

**Helen Symons**